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TO  : Regional Scout Directors, Council Scout Executives and Officers-In-Charge 
 
SUBJECT : CLASSIFYING THE BOY SCOUTS OF THE PHILIPPINES AS SUI GENERIS GOCCS 
 

 
The Governance Commission, through Memorandum Order No. 2013-42, classified the Boy Scouts of the 
Philippines (BSP) together with the Girl Scouts of the Philippines (GSP) as SUI GENERIS GOCCs. 
 
The Governance Commission (GCG) believes that while BSP is GOCCs by operation of law and pursuant 
to jurisprudence, falling within the regulatory jurisdiction of the GCG and the provisions of R.A. No. 
10149, the BSP together with GSP is properly classified as SUI GENERIS GOCCs for the following reasons: 
 

- The BSP possessed mixed characteristics pertaining to both private corporations and GOCCs; 
- The BSP predecessors were private entities. We began as a chapter of the Boy Scouts of 

America. 
- While BSP is created to serve “public needs/interests and objectives” and in furtherance of the 

State’s objective for the promotion and development of the youth towards nation building, we 
are not receiving funding from the Government. 

- While BSP is GOCC, we are at the same time, independent, non-political and voluntary 
organization. 

- The principle of volunteerism, which is not normally found in other GOCCs, is at the core and 
foundation of the membership of the BSP. 

 
Consequently, the Governance Commission considers that the executive board of the Boy Scouts of the 
Philippines is an embodiment of the will of our volunteer-members as products of an electoral process 
wherein members in the millions get to elect the various representatives to the executive board. 
 
On the basis of the foregoing, the Governance Commission ruled that the application of the provisions 
of R.A. No. 10149 on the selection and appointment of the members of the executive board will not be 
made applicable to the Boy Scouts of the Philippines. However, this does not exempt the officers and 
employees of the BSP to be subject to the Compensation and Position Classification System (CPCS) 
which the GCG will recommend to the President for his approval. Likewise, members of the executive 
board are still subject to the guidelines of the GCG on Director’s compensation and performance-based 
incentives. 
 
Attached herewith is the letter of Governance Commission (GCG) dated 21 March 2914 and GCG 
Memorandum Order No. 2013-42. 
 
For your information, guidance and widest dissemination. 
 
 
 
WENDEL E. AVISADO 
SVP and Acting Secretary General 
 
 



 



 



 



 



 



 


